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Well, thank you so much Ross and Rick, everybody tonight for just 
celebrating with us the wonder of God’s grace and love in every life. And 
wasn’t that incredible to see all of those people following Christ in 
baptism tonight and such a wonderful, beautiful testimony of God’s work of 
grace here at Prestonwood? [applause] And a… we celebrate that. [pause for 
applause] 
 
Just curious to know how many of you were here last week and came back? Oh 
that’s great, that’s a lot of us. How many of you are here for the first 
time tonight? Would you just, all right great, [applause] thank you for 
coming tonight. Welcome here to The Prestonwood Connection and thank you 
for choosing The Connection over American Idol tonight. I appreciate that 
[congregation laughter] so very much and I know that the competition was 
great but we are trying to deal with those idols and so anyway we’re glad 
that you’ve come tonight. 
 
We’ve had a…an incredible thing happen in the last 30 days in our lives, 
in our home, our family and that is that we have added a new member to our 
family. His name is Mr. O’Reily. Mr. O’Reily, and Mr. O’Reily was found at 
the McKinney SPCA. He’s a pound puppy. In fact I find myself goin around 
lookin at him and singing, “You Ain’t Nothin But A Pound Dog.” And that’s 
what I find myself doing. He’s a…a scocker as my Mary Elizabeth calls him, 
a scocker. That’s right! He’s black. He looks like a Scottish Terrier but 
the other mix is Cocker Spaniel and so when you take a Scottish Terrier 
and a Cocker Spaniel and you put em together you come up with a scocker. 
And so we have this little scocker and he’s an incredible dog. He’s two to 
three years old and the thing that has been so incredible about this dog 
is not only the fact that he is adorably cute but the fact that he has 
such a unique desire to please. It’s almost as though God has answered my 
prayer about adding anything to our lives and He’s given me a dog that 
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just loves to please me and who loves to obey the will and the desire of 
his master. I have never had a dog that was as obedient as this dog is. He 
runs up to you, he sits down beside you. You tell him to go out he goes 
out. You don’t even have to tell him what to do, he just knows what to do 
when he goes out. We took him on a little trip in the car this last 
weekend and every time we made a rest stop he knew exactly what to do, 
never gave us an inch of trouble. And the incredible thing about Riley is 
that Riley lives to please his master and I have found the greatest joy 
and the greatest delight in adding this member to our family, this dog, 
because he has such an incredible disposition. And while I realize that 
may be a very frail and faint picture I believe in much the same way that 
God delights in nothing more than when he has children like you and me who 
profess that we love Him and who demonstrate that through a consistent 
disposition of obedience. In fact I would have to say that that is what 
really draws the line in true Christianity. 
 
There are a lot of religious people in the world but their religion is not 
real because it’s not expressed in a desire to please the Master. I think 
of those people as religious cats, Ha [pause for congregation laughter] 
and I think you know why. Cats don’t come when you call them. Cats have a 
mind of their own. Cats look at you as if to say, “Heh, if you think I’m 
doin that you’re crazy.” And the religious cats are simply people who go 
to church, who get around the house, who are around the family of God, but 
when it gets down to it they’re gonna live life their own way, they’re 
gonna do their own thing and they act like they’re offended by anything 
that anybody tells them to do. Now I realize making that statement does 
not make me popular in this place tonight. But, if you have any concerns 
or complaints if you’ll just write Dr. Jack Graham at 6801 [laughter] West 
Park, Plano, Texas we’ll deal with that. God longs to see in His children, 
a heart of obedience. 
 
Last week we started talking together about the subject, Looking For Love 
In All The Right Places and we simply said that while we live in a world 
that often looks for love in the wrong places that if our lives are gonna 
be full and complete it’s going to be because we have engaged the love of 
God. And not only to experience His love but to live with a passion of 
love for God and that more than anything else in life the pursuit of my 
life, the passion of my heart is to be a man who’s life is God saturated 
and that what I long for and what I yearn for and what I live for above 
all else is that my life would please the Master. It’s only when I begin 
to live in the sphere of loving God that my life begins to really be alive 
and meaningful and complete. And so we talked last week about passion and 
having a passion for God. But tonight I want us to look at loving God in a 
second dimension and the dimension that I want us to consider tonight is 
the dimension of obedience because Jesus said it in a simple clear fashion 
in John chapter 14 in verse 15 when He said this: 
 
“If you love Me, keep My commandments.” 
 
Jesus said, you wanta know what love for Me looks like? He said, it looks 
like this, you have a desire to please the Master. 
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“If you love Me, keep My commandments.” 
 
And ladies and gentlemen, tonight, I believe with all of my heart that 
there’s nothing more important for us to consider, for us to examine, for 
us to focus upon as the church of Jesus Christ, then this whole issue of 
what it means to love God by obeying Him and keeping His commandments. And 
there’s an incredible passage of Scripture that brings all of this to 
light, it’s John chapter 21. And so I want to invite you tonight to open 
your Bible with me to John chapter 21. Let me just set the scene. 
 
Jesus has risen from the dead. The disciples have seen Him but they’re 
trying to determine now what they’re going to do with their lives, with 
their futures. And, of course, if there was any one of them who blew it 
big time through the process of the crucifixion of Jesus it was Simon 
Peter. And so John 21 opens with Peter speaking to the other disciples and 
simply saying to them, “I’m going fishing!” We don’t really know whether 
this is just sort of an impulse, “I’m going fishing!” or whether in some 
way it’s a reflection of his former life. You know that before he was 
called to be a follower of Jesus Christ, Peter was a fisherman. But the 
Bible tells us that he had gone fishing and he had been out with several 
of the other disciples and they’d been fishing all night. But I want you 
to see what it says in John 21, verse 3: 
 
Simon Peter said, “I’m going fishing!” And they said to him, “We’re going 
with you also.” And they went out and immediately got in the boat and that 
night they caught… 
 
What? 
 
…nothing. 
 
Huh…here this professional fisherman was even a failure when he went back 
to fish. He had failed Jesus because he had denied Him and he failed when 
he went back to fishing. But, I want you to see what happened because the 
Bible tells us down in verse 5 that Jesus came along the shore… 
 
5And He said to them, “Children, have you any food?” And they answered Him, 
“No.” 6And he said to them, “Cast the net on the right side of the boat and 
you will find some.” So they cast their net and they were not able to draw 
it in because of the multitude of fish. 
 
Now think about this, they’d been out there all night. They’d been doing 
what they’d been trained to do, what they know how to do and they’ve 
absolutely come up with zero. And then, suddenly Jesus comes and says, hey 
just throw it on the other side of the boat and they can’t even bring it 
all in. Well, the Bible tells us that when this happened that Peter was 
overwhelmed and in fact he was so impressed and so moved by what happened 
that the Bible says he jumped in the water and he swam to the shore to 
meet Jesus and when he got on the shore he found that there Jesus had a 
little fire going and the Bible just tells us that He had some fish and 
some little loaves cooking there. It doesn’t even tell us how He got em. 
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Heh! He just already had the fish. But I want you to see what happened 
beginning in verse 15: 
 
So when they had eaten breakfast Jesus said to Simon Peter, “Simon, son of 
Jonah, do you love Me more than these?”… 
 
We don’t really know what the more than these means. We don’t know if it 
was a, Jesus pointing at the nets and the boats and saying do you love me 
more than your life, your fishing life, or whether He was pointing at the 
other disciples and saying do you really love Me more than anybody else. 
Because there was a day when Peter stood and said, “Jesus, if everybody 
else denies You I will stand for You.” But clearly he was the one who 
fell. And what we know is that day standing by that fire, just like he had 
been by a fire on the night of the arrest of Jesus. Jesus ask the all 
important, penetrating question, “Do you love Me?” [pause] and Simon said 
in verse 15: 
 
…”Yes, Lord; You know that I love You.”… 
 
Now I don’t have time to go in to all the different parts of this story 
tonight but I do want you to know there’s several different words for love 
in the Greek New Testament. Jesus used the lo…a word that meant 
unconditional, complete, the fullest form of love. But when Peter 
responded he hedged just a little bit, he stepped back a little bit and 
instead of saying oh yes, Lord, You know that I love You. He literally 
said, Lord, You know I really, I’m very affectionate for You, I like You a 
lot. But he fell short of using the word that Jesus did. And so the Bible 
simply says: 
 
He said, “Lord I love You.” and Jesus said to him, “Feed My lambs.” 16And 
He said to him again a second time, “Simon son of Jonah, do you love Me?” 
And he said to Him, “Yes, Lord; You know that I like You a lot.” And He 
said to him, “Tend My sheep.” 17And He said to him a third time, “Simon, 
son of Jonah, do you love Me?” And Peter was grieved because He said to 
him the third time, “Do you love Me?” And he said to Him, “Lord You know 
all things.” 
 
It’s as though he broke and he said Jesus I, I can’t say it, “You know me 
and I don’t know me.” But He still said the same thing to him. 
 
“Feed My sheep.” 18“Most assuredly, (verse 18) I say to you, when you were 
younger, you girded yourself and walked about where you wished; but when 
you are old, you will stretch out your hands, and another will gird you 
and carry you where you do not wish to go.” This He spoke, signifying by 
what death he would glorify God. And when He had spoken this, He said to 
him, “Follow Me.” 
 
Interestingly enough He took him back to the very first conversation that 
they ever had and what did Jesus say the first time they ever met? He 
looked at Peter and said, “Follow Me and I’ll make you a fisher of men.” 
And so He brings him right back to that point and He says Peter this is 
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what it’s all about, I you love Me than do what I told you, obey Me, 
follow Me. 
 
20And then Peter, turning around, saw the disciple whom Jesus loved 
following, who also leaned on His breast at the supper, and said, “Lord, 
who is the one who betrays You?” 21And Peter, seeing him, said to Jesus, 
“Lord, what about this man?” 22Jesus said to him, “If I will that he remain 
till I come, what is that to you? You follow Me.” 
 
You see loving God is all about obeying God and tonight I want us just to 
take a few minutes looking at the [turned tape] passage of Scripture and I 
want us to consider how the elements of obedience unfold in each and every 
one of our lives and I want us to learn some lessons tonight, some lessons 
that build on obedience in our walk with Christ and help us to truly be 
people who express the genuineness of our love for God. 
 
The first lesson that I would point out to you and call to your attention 
tonight is that obedience is based on a lesson on dependence, a lesson on 
dependence. Isn’t it interesting that Peter and the disciples went to do 
what they always did, what they knew how to do, what they were capable to 
do, what they were competent at doing? But in reality they were not able 
to even do that apart from the direction and the guidance of Jesus. It was 
Jesus who told them where to drop the nets and catch the fish. It was 
Jesus who commanded them in the water to simply draw up the net. And 
there’s an incredible lesson for us to learn tonight and it is a lesson of 
dependence because I cannot simply will myself in obedience to God. I am 
dependent upon His strength to do His will in my life. You see I’m saved 
by grace through faith. I can’t save myself. No amount of good works, 
because I’m not capable of good works, but just as I cannot be saved by 
good works I can’t live the Christian life by my own good works. If you 
wanta be a frustrated, defeated Christian simply try to live the Christian 
life in your strength, in your power, in your ability. Ladies and 
gentlemen if this is all about us then we are gonna be miserable failures 
because we are weak and we are frail and we are faulty and every single 
one of us if we are going to live lives of obedience must learn that 
obedience is not found in my will power but it is found in surrender to 
His power and His strength in my life. And strength comes from God in my 
life, in my family, in my relationship, in my ministry. When I yield 
myself to the will of God and when I surrender myself to His strength. 
Didn’t Jesus teach us this in John 15 and verse 5 when He said, 
 
“Apart from Me you can do nothing.” 
 
And this whole concept of obeying God is rooted in the reality that I 
cannot obey God of my own accord. I love Him because He first loved me and 
the result of my love for Him is that I depend upon Him to give me the 
strength and the power to live the Christian life. One of the greatest 
principles of true Christian living is this principle. I can’t! He can! I 
can’t! He can! And that’s why we worship Him and that’s why we seek Him 
and that’s why we pray and that’s why we call upon Him and that’s why we 
don’t preach ourselves but we preach Christ and Him crucified because we 
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can’t save people and we can’t change people and we can’t fix problems. We 
can lift up Jesus and when we lift Him up we can’t but He can. And when we 
depend upon His strength and depend upon His power then we are able to do 
His will in His way and it is incredible what a group of people can do who 
believe in the power of God and who simply take Him at His word. That’s 
exactly what they did. It was a lesson in dependence. But not only is 
obedience rooted in a lesson on dependence. 
 
There’s also obedience that comes out of some lessons on repentance. 
Repentance! I’ve already shared with you that the background of this is 
that Peter had been a failure. As best we know this was the first real 
engaging conversation and confrontation between Jesus and Peter between 
the time that he denied Christ and the time that He was going to 
commission him. And as they were together here on this particular occasion 
Jesus went right back to the source…[blank in tape]…that he knew that 
Jesus knew his thoughts. And so what happened in this moment was that this 
was a moment of repentance. Now repentance is the first word of the 
gospel. In fact if you’ll look in Matthew chapter 4, maybe just write this 
down, verse 17, you’ll find that the very first message that Jesus ever 
preached after He was baptized and tempted in the wilderness is that Jesus 
came preaching. 
 
“Repent, for the kingdom of God is at hand.” 
 
But not only is repent the first word of the gospel, repent is the active 
word of the Christian life. If I’m going to live the Christian life, I 
live the Christian life by a continuous process of repenting of sin and 
confessing my sin to Jesus Christ. The Bible says: 
 
If we confess our sins He’s faithful and just to forgive us of our sin and 
to cleanse us from all unrighteousness. 
 
And I believed that the most authentic…[blank in tape]…I used to be. I 
want to be what God wants me to be in my life. I can’t! But He can! I am 
weak but He is strong! And there’s a continued sense in which repentance 
is maximized in my life. 
 
I recently read a story about two brothers who many years ago were 
convicted of stealing sheep. As their punishment they were taken in this 
small community and they were branded, literally branded into their 
fl…flesh on their foreheads, ST, sheep thief, sheep thief, ST, they were 
brothers. One of the brothers was so ashamed and so bothered by what had 
happened that he decided that he would run away and attempt to build his 
life in another land, in another community. But even there, everywhere he 
went people ask him about this strange letters on his forehead…[blank in 
tape]…collapse and ultimately he took his life. But the other brother took 
a different approach. He said to himself, “You know I really cannot run 
away from the fact that I stole sheep. But I’m gonna stay here and I’m 
gonna try to win back the respect of my neighbors and of my friends and of 
my community. And many years later when he had stayed in that community a 
couple of people were standing on a roadside talking one day and one of 
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the men who was a newcomer ask an old-timer. “What is, who is this guy 
with the ST on his forehead? What, what’s the story? What happened?” The 
guy looked at him and said, “You know I don’t remember all the details but 
I think it stands for saint.” I think it stands for saint. You see he had 
so lived his life opposite of what he had done that his repentance was 
more notorious than his offence. 
 
Ladies and gentlemen the real justification of what Christ has done in us 
is that the life of repentance that we live is so notorious that the 
offence of a life without Christ can never be compared to what Christ has 
done in us. Ladies and gentlemen that’s what being a Christian is. It’s 
being a new creature, a new creation in Christ and letting old things be 
passed away and all things become new. I don’t wanta live in sin any more. 
I don’t want my life to shackled with what the old life used to be like 
because what I want more than anything else is a path of obedience to God. 
I believe in this moment Peter walked through the painful waters of 
repentance and it was a moment where he had to come to terms with his 
failure. He had to come to terms with his weakness. He had to deal with 
Christ a the point of his own brokenness. But it was in that repentance 
that he was able to begin to discover obedience. So there’s a lesson on 
dependence. There’s a lesson on repentance. 
 
And then there is a lesson on, get ready for this, congruence. Some of you 
are lookin at me and sayin I’ve never heard that word before, or if you 
did you heard it in a class about congruency and mathematics or something 
like that. Why would I choose this word? Let me first just define it for 
you. Congruence simply means something that is corresponding, something 
that is harmonious, something that is fitting, something that is 
complimentary or something that is appropriate. And I’ve specifically 
chosen a lesson in congruence because clearly Jesus called these disciples 
to be in congruence with His plan. That is He said to them. “If you love 
Me…” What? “…feed My sheep.” I want your life to take on an 
appropriateness, a form, a pattern and the reason that I’ve chosen this 
word is simply because not long ago I was reading a devotional book that I 
read almost every morning of my life, it called, Daily With The King by 
Glen Evans, and one morning no long ago, in August, I opened to a page 
that said, congruent disciples. I’m gonna take just a moment to read to 
you what I read that day. 
 
“I must always remember that God is not looking merely for men but for 
congruent men, not merely disciples but congruent disciples. For example, 
when God wanted to show men what He was like He sent Jesus Christ into the 
world dressed in human flesh. Jesus Christ was congruent to the 
personality of God. Isn’t that what He said to Philip? ‘He who has seen Me 
has seen the Father.’ Congruency is God’s method of using a life to 
explain a principle or a truth. Nowhere in the Bible is there a textbook 
on faith. But the Bible presents Abel, Enoch, Noah and Abraham to show 
what faith is by the way they live. Hebrews 11 could easily be called 
quote, ‘the congruency of faith.’ When God wanted to show us what His love 
was like He made it congruent in the death of His Son on Calvary. We who 
are Christians are expected to show the world the congruency of the 
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gospel. Paul urges us, ‘Conduct yourselves in a manner worthy of the 
gospel of Christ.’ The gospel is simply a collection of words, terms and 
phrases all of which are difficult to understand unless, they are made 
clear by someone’s life. Looking at us, the unsaved community should be 
able to immediately see a connection between what we are and the gospel 
that we declare.” 
 
That’s what it means to be congruent to the will of God. Obedience is 
congruency. It’s my life and your life beginning to take the pattern of 
that which ma…matters most to Christ and what matters to God is people. 
And so it should not surprise us that Jesus in commissioning and calling 
His disciples to the place of what they were to do with their lives in the 
future would express that by saying, “Feed My sheep.” Literally let your 
life come into the form and the pattern of being like Me. That’s why I 
believe that baptism is so important. There’s nothing greater than seeing 
what we saw tonight in the waters of baptism and I believe that baptism is 
the ultimate picture of spiritual congruence because baptism identifies me 
with the death, the burial and the resurrection of Christ. What I am…was I 
am no longer. I’m crucified with Christ. I’m now raised to walk in newness 
of life and baptism from the very beginning simply says, I don’t belong to 
me anymore. I belong to Him and everything from this day forward is about 
His plan, His purpose, His will for my life. And the reason that I believe 
that it is so vital that in obedience and with integrity that we emphasize 
seeing every believer follow Christ in baptism is because baptism declares 
the complete identification with every believer with Christ and says, “I 
am obedient, any time, any place, any cost. I’m not mine I belong to 
Jesus.” That’s why the Bible says in 1st John 2 verse 5: 
 
Whoever keeps his word, truly the love of God is perfected in him and by 
this we know that we are His. 
 
Don’t ever tell me that you belong to Jesus if you’re unwilling to obey 
Him beginning with the waters of baptism. Now you may need to understand 
the importance of baptism and the significance of it and we seek to help 
and to do that. But, let me tell you if a person just flat out says, “I’m 
not doin it because that’s not my way.” then frankly you’re dispute is not 
with the church or anybody else, it’s with God because it’s the teaching 
of His Word. And Jesus demands at the very beginning of the Christian life 
that everyone of us do one of the hardest things and that is to give up 
control and trust our life into the hands of another. Heh, every person in 
that water tonight had to come to a place where when I started pushing 
back they let go. Now I was already committed to do a slam dunk if they 
didn’t cause I knew [slight congregation laughter] they really wanted to 
be there. And there is a secret if they don’t go down, you just kick em 
this way and push em that way and it’s amazing how quick [congregation 
laughter] it’ll work. [pause] May have a little trouble getting both of 
you back up but it’ll work just the same. [pause for slight congregation 
laughter] But I say that to you because the reality is, is that baptism 
makes you let go and what a beautiful picture of what God wants in your 
life. Congruence, do My will. 
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There’s another picture here for another lesson and that is that there is 
a lesson on service, on service. Jesus in calling for obedience and 
talking about the expression of love said, “Do You love Me?” Then if you 
do, “Feed My sheep.” And the feeding of sheep and the following of Christ 
is ultimately loving what Jesus loves and what does He love? I mentioned 
it a moment ago, He loves people and what does He want me to love? He 
wants me to love people. [pause] But you know what it is that keeps me 
from faithful service to Christ so often? Is my own sense of comparison 
and self-consciousness. I love the fact that after Jesus three times ask 
Peter to affirm his love that Peter was really beginning to get 
uncomfortable with all this and so in verse 21, looking around and seeing 
John he looked at Jesus and said well, hey, what about John, what do you 
want him to do? That’s what we do isn’t it? When it comes down to 
Christian service I want to compare myself with somebody else. I want to 
see what kind of a deal God cut with some other servant. I want to be able 
to try to weigh it out and balance it out and frankly my own sense of 
comparison and self-consciousness is what keeps me from doing the will of 
God. So the Bible says that Jesus looked at him and says, “If I will that 
he remains till I come, what is that to you? You, follow Me.” “You, follow 
Me.” Put your name there tonight because that’s what God’s saying to you. 
There a lesson on service and obedience will always call me to serve 
people. [pause] 
 
There’s a final lesson that I want us to see tonight and that is not only 
a lesson on dependence and a lesson on repentance, a lesson on congruence 
and a lesson on service but ultimately obedience comes down to this. It is 
a lesson on sacrifice. For with two words Jesus sumed it all up. “Do you 
love Me? … Follow Me.” Why do I call that sacrifice? Because just a few 
pages back in the gospel of Luke chapter 9, verse 23, Jesus said to them,  
 
“If anyone desires to come after Me, let him deny himself, and take up his 
cross daily, and follow Me.” 
 
In each of the gospels Jesus calls His followers to take up their cross 
and to follow Him. And to follow Christ means to give up your right, to 
give up your life, to turn everything aside that everything in your life, 
in your energy, in your world, might be consumed in this one thing, giving 
it all for Christ. “Follow Me.” I love the fact that it says there in 
Luke, “…take up your cross daily,….” I believe that loving God is a daily 
thing. It happens every day in my life as I seek to walk in obedience to 
Jesus Christ. It’s not just a Sunday sacrifice when I come to church and 
bring my little a…preparation and do my little duties on Sunday. Loving 
Christ and following Him is a daily thing and I love Him every day by 
following Him every day and living my life as a living sacrifice to God. 
How incredible it is to see Jesus call in Peter what He’s calling in you 
and He’s calling in me and that is calling us, if we love Him, and we say 
we do, calling us to obedience. 
 
Charles Finney was a great preacher, a revivalist who was a part of one of 
the great seasons of awakening and Finney once made this statement. He 
said, “Revival is a new beginning of obedience to God.” Revival is simply 
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a new beginning of obedience to God. We yearn to see revival in our 
nation. We want to see revival in our city. We want to live at the point 
of revival and the power of God being released among us in this community 
of faith. But what is the secret of revival? Is it experience? No! It is a 
commitment in each and every heart to live at the point of obedience to 
God and tonight I wanta call you to the point of obedience, to that place 
of revival. What is the point of obedience that Jesus would push to your 
heart tonight? If Jesus were looking at you and saying to you, “Do you 
love Me?” what would the issue be? [pause] For some of us the issue would 
be that in our lives that we’ve been distracted, we’ve not had the main 
thing, the thing that matters to God, the thing that matters in our lives 
and He would tell us tonight to get back to worshipping Him, putting Him 
first and seeking Him in all things. For others of us tonight it would be 
to deal with the issue of giving. Some of us have simply robbed God. We’re 
obedient in so many other areas but that’s the one area we say, um, um, um 
not that. While we’re not gonna get here every Wednesday night and pass 
plates you’ll never come in and out of one of these doors that you won’t 
pass one of these offering boxes as a reminder to prompt you and to prompt 
me every time we gather in worship to give. And if there’s a sense in 
which I’m not being obedient I need to be and get obedient to God. For 
others of us tonight it may be that we need baptism. W…we need to do 
exactly what we saw tonight. We’re believers but our baptism is not on the 
right side of our salvation or we’ve been saved and haven’t followed Him 
and He simply said, “If you love Me keep My commandments.” [pause] Maybe 
for others of us that point of obedience has to do with witness, just 
going in His strength sharing Jesus with someone. Maybe it’s 
reconciliation, the need to get right with somebody in your family, in 
your workplace…[blank in tape] …”…have not because you ask not.” One of 
the things that we’ve committed to do in this service is that we’re gonna 
always have a season for prayer because we want to trust and to believe 
and to embrace the promise of God. We want to pray for one another and 
bear one another’s burdens. So tonight we’re gonna close this time with a 
season of prayer. 
 
In just a moment as I begin our season of prayer I’m gonna invite our 
prayer partners to simply lead the way and to come here and just to make a 
place at this altar to begin to pray tonight. And then I’m gonna ask 
others of you, now not all of you, you don’t have to do this. But tonight, 
if you’ve received one of those prayer cards when you came in and you 
would want to simply come and bring the need of the one who’s prayer 
request you hold in your hand to this altar and pray I’m gonna invite you 
in a moment just to maybe slip out of your seat and come and just fill 
this altar, making this place a place of prayer and saying, “God we’re 
calling upon You tonight.” Maybe you need prayer tonight. If you want to 
submit a prayer request there’s a card there in your worship guide that 
you can fill out tonight and you can either place in the box on the way 
out or you can bring it here to the front tonight. Pastors will also be 
here tonight and if there’s a need in your life tonight to know Christ, to 
follow Christ we want to talk with you, we wanta help you. But right now I 
want to begin this season of prayer and I want to invite us to the 
obedience of prayer as the people of God and then I wanta ask us to simply 
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let God work in our hearts, to revive us at points of obedience as 
prompted by His Spirit in our hearts tonight. 
 
[soft background music] Father, I thank You for the simplicity and the 
beauty of Your Word and right not tonight we yield ourselves to You. We 
want You to take us, to shape us, to mold us, to make us what You desire. 
We wanta be compliant to You. So Holy Spirit I pray that You would work 
that work of obedience in the hearts of Your people. And Holy Spirit that 
You would do that work of transformation in any heart and life that is in 
need of Christ tonight. I thank You that this is Your moment and not ours. 
We trust in You to move and work among us in Jesus name. Amen. 
 
We’re gonna sing a chorus of praise together and as we do if you just 
would want to come and to kneel and to pray I’m gonna ask you to stand so 
that we can try to do this together and this just to begin to sing and to 
share and to pray seeking the Lord tonight, calling upon Him. Would you 
come, would you pray, would you call out on the name of Jesus? 


